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Jonathan Greenberg joins the Interoperability Institute 
as director of research and development 

 
LANSING, Mich., Jan. 16, 2020 — The Interoperability Institute LLC has announced Jonathan 
Greenberg has joined the organization as the director of research and development where he will 
lead all research and development activities for the not-for-profit organization focused on 
developing innovative research designed to accelerate national health information technology 
interoperability.  

Previously, Greenberg was the senior director of data engineering and management with IBM 
Watson Health. In this role, he was responsible for building and leading a newly formed team 
focused on next generation visual analytics.  

Greenberg has extensive experience building high performing teams, designing and implementing 
new processes and innovating with data and analytics. In addition, he has a proven track record 
implementing artificial intelligence, natural language processing, organizational realignments and 
agile development processes. 

Greenberg has been the subject of numerous articles regarding the value derived from 
implementing a successful visual analytics program at the University of Michigan Health System and 
has received awards from Becker’s Hospital Review, Health Data Management, Tableau and The 
University of Michigan Health System. 

 “Healthcare's digital transformation is at a critical juncture and technological innovation will help 
generate value from an ever-increasing mountain of healthcare data, which will also fuel the future 
of artificial intelligence,” said Greenberg. “I am excited to join the Interoperability Institute and be 
able to work at the crossroads of creativity and technology, which is my passion. I’m grateful for the 
opportunity to lead a team of accomplished developers.” 
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“We are delighted to have Jonathan join the Interoperability Institute,” said Mary Kratz, executive 
vice president, Interoperability Institute. “He is well equipped to carry out key business activities, in 
addition to enabling continuous innovation of the MiHIN suite of software product offerings.” 
  

About Interoperability Institute 

The Interoperability Institute focuses on creating communities and environments that accelerate 
the adoption of interoperability in ways that result in greater health and more impactful delivery of 
human services through developing solutions and the next generation workforce to enable 
organizations and communities to harness the benefits of interoperability at scale. The Institute is 
as a limited liability company with the Michigan Health Information Network Shared Services 
(MiHIN) as the sole member. For more information, visit https://interoperabilityinstitute.org/. 
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